
 

 

 

School Safety 

The safety of the students and staff of The Hills Sports High is of the utmost 

importance.  Teachers, as part of their duty of care, must ensure the safety of students 

under their supervision at all times.  The following guidelines should be followed: 

1. Students should be discouraged from running in buildings and the playground, 

unless involved in P.E. or sporting activities.  

2. Silly or dangerous behaviour will be discouraged at all times.  

3. Students and teachers are aware of the evacuation & Lock Down procedures for 
the school.  

4. Students are not to play with or use dangerous equipment such as gas heaters, 

power switches etc. without close supervision.  

5. Students are not to use equipment which may be or appears to be, faulty.  
6. Students are to report any dangerous or broken equipment to their teacher 

immediately.  

7. Strangers or suspicious people on the school grounds 

must be reported to the Deputy Principal or Principal 
immediately.  

8. On excursions out of the school, students are to 

follow their teacher's instructions. They are to ensure 

their name is marked on the roll particularly when 

leaving a location or embarking on transport.  

  

Fire Drill Evacuations 

When the bell rings continuously students are to leave their bags in the classrooms and 

proceed to the oval with their teacher – walking, not running. Students are to follow 

their teacher’s directions when leaving the classroom. Rolls will be marked on the oval. 
Students are to expect practice evacuations. 

  

Lock Down  

When the bell rings a series of long and short intervals students are to stay in the room 

and lock the door. The teacher will direct students to stay away from the windows and 
doors. A single bell will signal the end of the lock down. Students are to expect practice 

lockdowns.  

  

 

 



 

 

 

Dangerous Items 

Students are not to bring banned, illegal or dangerous items to school. Items such as, 
but not limited to, alcohol, tobacco, drugs or weapons of any type. Students found with 

any of these items will be referred to the Principal/Deputy for immediate attention. 

Items of value such as mobile phone, walkmans, electronic games etc, are to be left at 

home, or handed to the office before school and collected at the end of the school day. 

 


